
FREDONIA TOWN COUNCIL EMERGENCY MEETING
October 11, 2018
FREDONIA TOWN HALL
6:30 p.m.

Pursuant to ARS 38-431.01, notice is hereby given to members of the Fredonia Town Council and the Public that an Emergency Meeting will be held on October 11, 2018 at 6:30 p.m.  If indicated in the agenda, the Council may vote to go into Executive Session which will not be open to the public to discuss certain matters.  Those present were Mayor Purvis, Vice Mayor Bundy, Councilor Ballard, Councilor Johnson, Shannon Lathim, Trever Lathim and Paul Hamblin.

Emergency Meeting
6:30 p.m.

Call to Order:  Time 6:35 pm by Mayor Purvis
	
1. Discussion and possible action regarding approval of funding for emergency water line repair—Presented by Public Works  Discussion was heard regarding the water line west of town.  It was placed in approximately the 1950’s, as a stock water line.  It is galvanized and approximately 1 inch pipe.  It runs approximately 1.98 miles from the town water tanks.  In the past there have been numerous repairs on the line. At this time, public works has set up a temporary meter, and determined that there is approximately 10,000 gallons of water being lost from the line per day.  They have walked and driven the line and have been unable to locate the leak.  Discussion was heard on options for running a new line, and the location of said line.  It was determined that an engineer will need to be consulted before determining the best placement for line.  A motion was made by Mayor Purvis to approve emergency funding to water line.  At this time there is no amount, and an engineer will need to be brought in on the project.  This is just the beginning steps.  Second by Vice Mayor Bundy.  All in favor, none opposed.

1. Discussion and possible action regarding approval of funding for purchase of new water meter reading hardware and software and new power meters—Presented by Public Works  Discussion was heard regarding the reading system for the water meters.  The system the town is currently running is becoming obsolete, and being fazed out, and soon there will not be anyone that can service the system.  Also, Master Meter, the company who has been supplying both water and electric meters, is getting out of the electric meter production entirely.  October 15, 2018 is the last day to order electric meters. Public works needs approval to make an order before the deadline.  Motion by Mayor to approve funding for the new water meter reading system, and purchasing new power meters.  Second by Councilor Ballard.  All in favor, none opposed.  


[bookmark: _GoBack]Adjournment: motion by Mayor Purvis at 7:31pm
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